

PE KIT from September 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

We have been pleased with how successful our new PE uniform has been and believe that there have been many benefits to wearing PE kit for the whole day your child has PE. Wearing the kit all day means no lost kit in school. It also frees up learning time as we don't waste time getting changed.

Please can we ask for your support to ensure our PE kit is in keeping with the high standards we set for uniform at The Oaks. This means everyone adhering to our policy to ensure that kit is the same.

With this in mind we are giving you advanced notice of the required kit for September.

From September 2021 children need to wear:

- Blue Polo Shirt with the school logo on.
 - We will no longer be allowing yellow T-Shirts.
- School Blue Hoody or Zip Hoody both with the logo on.
 - We will no longer be allowing plain hoodies.
- Plain BLACK shorts, jogging bottoms or leggings are also part of the uniform.
 - No brands or logos
- Sports Trainers or footwear

When we introduced PE kit days in September we did allow for some flexibility because of the pandemic and allowed children to wear plain hoodies or dark blue jogging bottoms. Some children continued to wear the yellow T -Shirts and that was fine. However, <u>from September 2021 all children need to be wearing the kit list above</u>. Children in Y1-Y6 will have two PE sessions a week so need this kit for two full days.

We thank you or your support with this, I really believe that the smart uniform is a key part of our school.

To assist us with our orders we have enclosed a short survey. Please complete it if you need new kit to arrive in the summer term in time for September.

Please complete the survey ASAP. CLICK HERE: https://forms.gle/BuKzrug9GuHjFPgz9

Thank you for your support. Jo Grundy

Headteacher: Mrs J Grundy | Address: Sharples Hall Drive, Bolton, BL1 7HS Telephone: 01204 333171 | Email: office@the-oaks.bolton.sch.uk | Web: www.theoaksbolton.co.uk